
Volume XXXII, Issue 7 November 2024 
Newsletter 

Special points of 

interest: 

 Programs and

Workshops for

next year.

 Thank you

letter from

Memorial Care.

 Winter Retreat

Information

 Thank you from

Cathy, our

2024

Opportunity

Quilt winner.

 Brad’s 5-point

star pattern.

 Longarm for

sale - see

classified ad.

 Word Search

and a Coloring

Page.

So many wonderful things to 

be thankful for.  We at QBS 

are thankful to have a full 

board for next year.  If you 

weren’t at the meeting last 

month, Dr. Deb has 

volunteered to be your 

President for 2025. 

I hope that this month brings 

you all the blessings of the 

season.  A time to enjoy family 

and friends and maybe a little 

sewing or a lot, depending on 

how far you might be behind. 

We tend to see new things and 

drop everything to start a new 

project before the others we 

have started get done.  Did I 

just explain how a UFO gets 

started?  I’m pretty sure I did, 

maybe since I have so many.  

Oh, how I digress. 

This month we are going to 

have our Quilters University.  If 

you have never been, then I 

highly recommend you come 

to the meeting.  We are going 

to have stations set up by very 

talented members teaching 

you new techniques.  After 

each presentation, you will 

rotate to the next 

demonstration.  This is a great 

opportunity for you to learn 

some tricks and tips.  Hope to 

see you there. 

By Brandi Kelly-Contreras 

Daylight Saving Time Ends November 3rd. 
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Thank you Jo, 

Sharron, Kathy, 

Dorothy and Alan 

for sharing your 

studios. 

I hope that everyone enjoyed 

the Studio Tours from 

members Jo Melis, Sharron 

Richardson, Kathy Peysar 

(KP), Dorothy Foral, and Alan 

Calgaro.  You may have gotten 

a few ideas for storage, 

organization, and some 

confirmation that YOU aren't 

crazy. 

For November we will be 

having our "Quilters University" 

program.  This educational 

evening will be divided into 10-

minute segments with various 

members providing a quick 

tutorial on the quilting 

process.  Bring a pad of paper 

for keeping notes.  Some of 

the presenters may also have 

handouts for your reference.  

Quilter's University has always 

been a fun and informative 

program. 

By Alan Calgaro 

Special Events by Kate Weber 

We have applied for a bus through Supervisor Hahn’s office to take QBS members 
and their guests to Road to California on January 24, 2025.  There is an interest 
sheet at our guild meetings at the Workshop table. 

Members have three options: 

Bus travel and reduced price ticket - $30 

Reduced price ticket only –$20 

Bus only – you have admission through an RD2CA class - $15 

Pay now in cash or with a check in December or January meetings. 

Point of contact: Kate Weber 

Sew So Saturday by Carollynn Machado-Guarino 

Come and enjoy sewing, knitting, or any hand or machine work you want to do.  No 

obligations to work on any guild project.  Shop from the wall of free fabric with smaller 

and larger pieces.  Drop by with a charity donation, fill out a ticket, and say howdy. 

Saturdays from 9 am to 5 pm 

November 2 

November 9 - board event - closed to general membership. 

November 23 

November 30 - last day to drop off donation quilts to be given out during December 

Holiday General Meeting. 

December 7 

December 21 

You can find Carollynn’s address in the roster.  Carpool if possible.  Let’s keep her 

neighbors friendly. 
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November 16 – Wallet Making 

with Lori Davies.  $35. 

Need a last-minute Christmas 

gift or gift for someone in the 

new year?  Make this 

wonderful wallet!  With RFID 

protection for your credit cards 

and lots of slots for gift cards, 

this is an excellent way to start 

the new year. 

December 14 - Open Sew - No 

Fee  

Finish up those holiday gifts!  

Get a start on next year’s 

projects.  Get away from the 

shopping rush; come, sit, and 

do nothing (we won’t tell on 

you!). 

By Kate Weber & Janet Dietzman 

Remember!  

Signing up on 

the interest 

sheet does 

NOT mean 

that you are 

registered for 

the workshop! 

You are not 

registered until 

you pay. 
2025 Calendar 

GUILD MEETING WORKSHOP 

JANUARY 
2025 

9 
Anne Sonner   Family History Quilts 

11 
Anne Sonner   Photo Transfer 

Road 2 California Bus Trip 

FEBRUARY 13 
Dawn  Farrier    Trunk Show 

15 
Dawn Farrier   Rick Rack Workshop 

MARCH 13 
Grace Errea   The Value of Value 

15 
Grace Errea   Into the Heat Set 

APRIL 
Easter: 

4/20 
SCCQG 

Meet The 

Teachers 

10 
Challenges: Pattern Block Puzzle 

Jelly Roll Race 

12 
STEVE SHUMAN 

Free Motion Quilting with a Domestic 

Machine 

MAY 8 
Anniversary 

10 
Jo Melis    Drafting Quilt Patterns 

JUNE 
School 

Graduation: 

12/14 

5 
New Member Trunk Show 

7 
Kate Weber   Moda Shirt Quilt Blocks 

JULY 10 

TBD 

12 
Open Sew 

AUGUST 7   DARK 9   DARK 

SEPTEMBER Retreat at The Creation Station, Buellton 

11 
ELECTION 

Jean Impey   Sew-Jean Trunk Show 

13 
Jean Impey   Twinkle Quilt Workshop 

OCTOBER 9 
Jen Wagner Trunk Show 

11 
Jen Wagner/Snapdragon   Many Moons 

NOVEMBER 13 
STEVE SHUMAN SEWING MACHINES 

15 
STEVE SHUMAN  Machine Maintenance 

DECEMBER 11 
Party w/Community Partners 

13 
On Demand Open Sew 
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Community 

Relations 

current donation 

total after the 

General Meeting 

is 436. 

Community Relations is 

gearing up for the Holiday 

Party in which our charities are 

invited to share their goals 

and successes over the last 

year.  We will be presenting 

last quarter's donations at the 

meeting.  We've got a good 

start and hope everyone will 

be able to turn in their quilts 

before November 30th, the 

Saturday after Thanksgiving.  

I'm sure there will be a 

continued fantastic effort to 

ensure our donations brighten 

the holidays.  Keep the love 

coming.  Thank you all. 

Thank you Jo Melis for sharing 

your wonderful patterns.  This 

month’s free pattern is on the 

next page. 

By Carollynn Machado-Guarino 
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Thanks to all the 

participants! 

Without your 

beautiful quilts 

there would be 

no Show & Tell. 

The theme for 

November is 

Veterans Day 

and of course 

Thanksgiving. 

Remember, we 

want to see 

anything you 

create, not only 

your quilts. 

Jo Melis 

“Batik Beauty” 

This is also the Free Pattern shown on 

page 5. 

Show and Tell By Carole Juardo and Dorothy Foral 

Jo Melis 

My latest One Block Wonder for 

donation. 

October Show and Tell Group Picture 

“Halloween and Cats” 
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Jo Melis 

Trip Around the Worm for donation. 

Edyth Henrickson 

Hand embroidered her “Baby 

Unicorns” onto blocks.  Longarming 

done by Annette Morris. 

Samantha Reams 

“Jack Skeleton” 

It could also be called a Halloween 

Jewel Box.  It was a challenge using 

modern Halloween fabrics.  

Longarmed by Annette Morales. 

Dr. Deb Belcher 

She used unconventional fabrics for 

her two crazy unfinished blocks. 

Continued 



QBS Newsletter November 2024 

Page 8 

Sara Jones 

“Mirage Tones Envision” 

The pattern is by Busy Hands from 

Connecting Threads.  Longarmed by 

Annette Morales.  A gift to her son who 

wanted a blue soft and wonderfully 

different quilt. 

Carol Beliso 

“Springtime” 

This themed quilt is from a kit by 

Primitive Magazine 2021.  She hand 

embroidered the center blocks and 

embellished them with buttons.  

Longarmed by Annette Morales. 

Carol Beliso 

“Butterfly House” 

This is from a pattern by the MSQC.  It 

is for her Grandson’s Mother’s 40th 

birthday.  Longarmed by Annette 

Morales. 

Linda Fowler 

“Sea of Tranquility” 

She broke all her own rules when she 

bought this fabric from M&L  Her Rule: 

“She never buys fabric without a 

specific pattern in mind”  KP (Kathy 

Peysar) longarmed this beauty. 

Continued 
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Signe Kaleel 

This quilt is still a work in progress; it 

is for Quilts of Valor.  A Stunning 

design, it is a great use of patriotic 

colors and texture. 

Signe Kaleel 

“I Spy” 

It features animals and she quilted it 

herself. 

Sharron Richardson 

“Under the Sea” 

She did the longarming herself.  This 

is a fabulous design and crowd 

pleasure. 

Marc Hyatt 

He did his longarm stitching on this 

Asian-themed quilt.  The quilt is being 

given to Cliff Kusaba and will be 

shown and raffled at the Japanese 

American Museum in Los Angeles 

from May to June 2025.  It is made 

entirely from Jelly Rolls.  Congrats!!! 

Marc. 

Continued 
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Sunshine and Shadows by Dr. Deb Belcher 

Please let me know if you, or someone you know, is having a “Sunshine or Shadow”. 

Dr. Deb Belcher (contact info in the roster) 

Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds by Dr. Deb Belcher 

SCCQG focused on ways to offer workshops creatively and also cut back on some of 

the workshop expenses in various ways.  By using members to teach workshops and 

sharing workshops with other guilds. 

If you see a FREE PROJECT on the internet, and you think the 
guild members might enjoy it, please send the link to 

quiltersbythesea@gmail.com.  Thank you. 

A Quilted Bucket Hat for those sunny days. 

https://www.moodfabrics.com/blog/the-bucket-hat-free-
sewing-pattern/

Free Project 

We make great 

things happen 

when we work 

hand in hand. 

Winter Retreat by Lori Davies 

WINTER QUILTING 

RETREAT 

@ Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center 

Temecula, CA 

DECEMBER 27-30, 2024 

Come join us for a RESTFUL quilting 

retreat. 

Pay ONLINE – NO FORM NEEDED 

OR 

Print out and fill in the registration form on page 11 and mail it 

with your check MADE OUT TO QUILTERS BY THE SEA to Lori 

Davies. 

mailto:quiltersbythesea@gmail.com
https://www.moodfabrics.com/blog/the-bucket-hat-free-sewing-pattern/
https://www.moodfabrics.com/blog/the-bucket-hat-free-sewing-pattern/


Quilters by the Sea Retreat at Vina de Lestonnac 
December 27 - 30, 2024 

Registration Form 
 

*REQUIRED 

*Name:______________________________________________________ 
  

*Address:____________________________________________________ 
City/Zip _____________________________________________________ 

 
Phone number (where I can reach you): _______________________  
*Email:____________________@ _______________ 
 
 
 
 
(MEALS – Friday dinner -3 meals Saturday, Sunday brunch, no meals after brunch nor 
on Monday) ***Note: Meal change! Bring your own food to supplement or drive 
downhill to fast food joints. 
 
Price breakdown: 
 3 nights/4 days 
Fri 12/27-Mon 12/30 double $460      single: $660   triple $365 
            (only 1 available) 
(Since this is a short retreat, there is no option for a reduced number of days.)    
           
 
  
TOTAL:    ____ Double    _____Single    ______Triple 
 

(Staff tip will be covered by our retreat account. Nothing extra charged.) 
 

PAID ____ (FULL PAYMENT DUE BY NOVEMBER 30th)   
 
 
(Pay online available, no form needed) 
OR 
Complete form and turn it in with your check (made out to Quilters By The Sea) at a guild meeting. 
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Schedule of 

Events 

 Board Meetings 
are at 
Carollynn’s 
home starting at 

6:30. 

 Sew So 
Saturdays are at 
Carollynn’s 
home and are 
subject to 
change.  9am to 

whenever. 

 General Meeting 
is at Arbor Road 
Church¹ in the  
Fellowship Hall 
Basement at 
7pm - doors 
open at 
6:15pm.  The 
program this 
month is 
Quilters 

University. 

 Workshop is at 
Arbor Road 
Church¹, Room 
A-110 from 9am 
to 3pm.  This 
month is Wallet 
Making with Lori 

Davies. 

 

Carollynn’s 
personal 
information is in 

the guild roster. 

Upcoming Events 
December 

03 Board Meeting 

07 Sew So Saturday 

12 General Meeting 

14 Workshop 

21 Sew So Saturday 

28 Sew So Saturday 

31 Board Meeting 

 

January 2025 
04 Sew So Saturday 

09 General Meeting 

11 Workshop 

18 Sew So Saturday 

25 Sew So Saturday 

 

¹Arbor Road Church, 5336 E. Arbor Road, Long Beach, CA 90808 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lois Wilkinson Nov 08 

Pamela Plakos Nov 10 

Charlotte Lee Nov 18 

Dorothy Foral Nov 28 

November 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 
Sew So 

Saturday 

3 4 5 
Board 

Meeting 

6 7 8 9 
NO Sew 

So Sat. 

10 11 12 13 14 
General 

Meeting 

15 16 
Workshop 

17 18 19 20 
Newsletter 

Deadline 

21 
 

22 23 
Sew So 

Saturday 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
Sew So 

Saturday 
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We make great 

things happen 

when we work 

hand in hand. 

You could be a lucky winner like Cathy 

Hornsby who won the beautiful 2024 

Opportunity Quilt “Stepping Into Spring”.  

We received this kind Thank You note 

from Cathy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stepping Into Spring 

2023-2024 Opportunity Quilt 

Editor’s Note:  I wasn’t able to get a clear 

copy of Cathy’s Thank You note so here is 

what it says. 

Quilters By the Sea Guild Members, 

Please accept this donation to your 

cause.  I feel so lucky to have won your 

“Opportunity Quilt 2024 Stepping Into 

Spring”.  All of you are to be commended 

for your work and dedication to helping 

others and for keeping the world of 

quilting alive and thriving. 

I look forward to your next opportunity 

quilt.  Keep up the good work. 

Thank You, Cathy Hornsby 

Opportunity Quilt By Susan Fisher and Lynn Adamson 

Mickey and Minnie 

2024-2025 Opportunity Quilt 

Our latest Opportunity Quilt is a delightful 

creation that will brighten any home!  

Donated and expertly quilted by the 

talented Jo Melis, this charming quilt 

features the beloved Mickey and Minnie 

Mouse frolicking in a vibrant field of 

flowers.  It’s a whimsical piece that 

captures the joy of childhood and the 

beauty of nature, making it a perfect 

addition to anyone’s decor or a cherished 

gift for someone special. 

Please join our Opportunity Quilt 

fundraising campaign and help to make it 

a success!  This stunning quilt isn’t just a 

beautiful piece of art—it represents hope, 

community, and the chance to make a 

difference. 

Support our cause and add a touch of 

magic to someone’s life.  Please reach 

out to the Opportunity Quilt Co-Chairs, 

Lynne Adamson and Susan Fisher, email 

addresses in the roster, to find out how 

you can help. 

Tickets are just $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00 

and remember, the winner need not be 

present to win!  The drawing will take 

place on April 10, 2025, so be sure to get 

your tickets early! 
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Just a very friendly reminder that if you see a new face, a person sitting at a 

placemat, or wearing a flower introduce yourself and show them around if Randy 

hasn't already!!!!  Thank you to all that help in making a new person feel welcome!!! 

Happy Quilting. 

Membership by Charlotte Lee & Melody Doukenick 

 Come early and sign-in. 

 Silence your cell phones. 

 Make a new friend and introduce 

yourself to one of our many new 

members and guests. 

 HAVE FUN - AND LOTS OF IT!! 

 Clean up your area as you leave. 

 Drive safe. 

 Pack your Show & Tell items. 

 Bring a friend. 

 Bring change for the raffle. 

 Bring your projects from previous 

workshops. 

 Bring goodies if it is your turn. 

 Bring your own coffee cup. 

 Wear your name badge. 

Remember To . . . 

Workshops 
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/
workshops  

Programs 
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/
meetings  

Here’s what’s happening at our sister guild - 

These are not QBS events, this is For Your Information only. 

El Dorado Senior Center (2800 Studebaker, Long Beach) does have a quilting room 

set up every Wednesday, 9am-1pm.  Room comes with irons and ironing boards, 

otherwise take your own stuff.  Plenty of big tables for spreading out projects. 

Open Sew at Burns Community Center – Burns will be closed Wednesday, 11/27 due 

to tenting for termites!  Open Sew has been moved to FRIDAY, November 22, 

9am-3:30pm. 

Open Sew 

https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/workshops
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/workshops
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/meetings
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/meetings
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Hospitality by Joyce Allen 

Please bring snacks for our next general meeting if your name begins with the letters 
as indicated below.  Extra goodies are always welcome. 

November   last names beginning with U-Z 

Thank you for your contributions of snacks. 

I will make the coffee and punch and provide napkins and plates to serve your 
snacks. 

President’s Gift by Alan Calgaro 

I want to thank everyone who turned in the special block for Brandi's President's quilt.  
If you still haven't completed it, please try to get it done before our next guild meeting 
on November 14th.  I may still be able to add it to the backing of the quilt. 

Some of us receive emails from the QBS account that says it is from “Quilters By the 
Sea” and others say it is from “Suzie Quilter”.  Both of these are valid, so if you see 
“Suzie Quilter” please don’t junk it.  It is from Quilters By the Sea. 

QBS Email Information 

For Sale 

Gammill Statler Stitcher 

A 2007 Gammill Optimum, 30” Throat 

on a 14-foot table with a Statler 

Stitcher Computerized System.  

Included is a stitch length regulator, 

leg casters, pivot access table, two 

sets of canvas leaders, a light bar, a 

built-in bobbin winder, laser light, a 

double small spool holder, horizontal 

channel locks, and an electronic 

needle positioner.  Also included are 

over 1000 patterns, 80 cones of 

thread, needles, additional bobbin 

winder, 32 bobbins, surge protector, 

and some additional white and black 

batting. 

We are retiring and would like our 

Statler Stitcher to go to another 

enjoyable home. 

In July 2024 a Gammill Service 

Representative did a very thorough 

service, including checking the 

wheels, belt, checking all lube points 

and adjusting the timing and stitch 

length on the front and back and 

making sure the table was working 

and properly adjusted, putting in a 

new bobbin case (Hook M) and made 

sure the stitching was 100% accurate! 

$17,500 

Purchaser is responsible for 

takedown, pickup transportation and 

reassembly, and all associated costs. 

Tom and Barbara Hrezo, Valencia, CA 

1(661)505-7129 

Classified Ads 
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Intraguild BOM by Alan Calgaro 

Thank you to those members who stitched the Autumn Leaf (Maple Leaf) block for 
October.  Congratulations to Kate Weber and Jody Baca who won a set of the blocks 
that were turned in. 

The block for November is the Flying Geese block.  There were printed instructions 
from the “Fat Quarter Shop" for the Fast Flying Geese method of making 4 blocks at a 
time (not published here due to copyright restrictions).  We are making a 2½"x5" 
finished Flying Geese segment.  The kits had 2 different focus fabrics and 8 
background squares.  This is enough fabric to make 8 segments.  There was also a 
half-sheet of specific instructions on how to join the 8 segments into a larger block in 
one of four configurations (see below).  Have fun arranging your block! 

If you are struggling to make the blocks properly, visit www.FATQUARTERSHOP.com 
for a video tutorial. 

The Flying Geese Cheat Sheet is also available for free at “Fat Quarter Shop”.  Use 

page 2 of the cheat sheet for these geese. 

Your kit will make 4 Flying Geese of each color.  Follow the instructions on the "Fast 

Flying Geese Cheat Sheet" provided by the “Fat Quarter Shop".  If you need help, 

there is an online tutorial. 

You will make 8 total flying geese sections (A).  Stitch them in pairs of matching 

colors (B), and then stitch the 4 "B" sections in one of the 4 configurations below. 

Search here. 

Drop down menu will 

appear after you type 

“fly” in the search field.  

Select the “flying geese 

cheat sheet” entry. 

On the search results 

page, select the 

“Traditional Flying 

Geese Cheat Sheet” (1st 

one in the search 

results). 

Select the Download 

button. 

http://www.FATQUARTERSHOP.com
https://www.fatquartershop.com/
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I want to say a great big “Thank You” to Brad Dumm for graciously sharing his pattern 
for a 5-point star that is NOT paper pieced.  It is simply pieced. 

When Brad showed his “Stars” quilt for Show and Tell in July, he told us the story of 
how he searched high and low for a pattern for a 5-pointed star and wasn’t able to 
find one.  Several years ago, I too was trying to find a pattern for a 5-pointed star and 
the only patterns I could find were paper pieced.  I gave in and paper-pieced the stars 
in my flag quilt.  I wish I had thought to take this one step further and make my own 
piecing pattern but I am so very happy that Brad did just that. 

The next 8 pages contain the templates for the 9 pieces of fabric you need to piece 
this star along with some notes from me.  Some of the scans are a little light so if you 
see these lines along the edge that means that side of the fabric is the 
outside of the block. 

Brad also included grain lines as well as a measuring tape so you can get your 
templates to the right scale and your pieces in the right direction.  Brad gave me 
scanned hard copies that I, in turn, scanned into my PC and then I inserted them into 
this newsletter.  Therefore, these pictures are probably not at 100%.  You will need to 
adjust them to get them to 100%, or whatever size you want, for your stars.  Brad’s 
finishes at 12” so 12 1/2” unfinished.   Brad - Thank you again, Patti. 

Here is a layout to show you the final assembly of the pattern pieces. 

You can cut them out of two fabrics and then swap the background pieces (i.e. 2, 4, 
5, 7, and 9) to get a star and its reverse image.  However, if you want all your stars to 
be the same, pieces 2, 4, 5, 7, and 9 are your background pieces.  This means that 
pieces 1, 3, 6, and 8 are your star.  Sew the pieces in the order of your choice.  There 
are more pictures on the next page. 
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Brad at July 
Show and Tell 

Same quilt 
Right side up. 

Another star quilt. Finished Star Blocks 

Cutting layout for all pieces to keep the grain correct. 

My Flag Quilt 



Patti’s Note: 

I only darkened the cutting lines as all 

seam allowances are 1/4”.  This 

applies to all of the scanned pieces. 



Patti’s Note: 

I have enhanced the outside edges 

with dashed lines.  These lines 

indicate they are on the outside of 

the block once it is complete. 





Patti’s Note: 

The left side of this piece has 3 lines 

in Brad’s scan.  I used the outside 

line as the guide because this is 

where Brad has the dash marks. 

Ignore these lines 



Patti’s Note: 

The right side of this piece has 3 lines in 

Brad’s scan.  I used the outside line as the 

guide because this is where Brad has the 

dash marks. 

Ignore these lines 







Answers are on the next page. 





A coloring sheet for the holidays. 
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Many of our guild members 
have allergies so please do 

not wear perfume/cologne to 
the meetings.  Your 

cooperation in making our 
gatherings a pleasure for all is 

much appreciated. 

Please support the advertisers 
in the QBS newsletter and when 
you visit them please mention 

where you saw their ad. 

The Ad Rates for 

2024 are $50 for 

one year - any 

size ad up to one 

page. 

New to quilting???  Check out these sites. 

 

Glossary of quilting terms - www.nationalquilterscircle.com/post/

glossary-of-quilting-terms/ 

or here - www.allpeoplequilt.com/how-to-quilt/quilting-basics/

complete-list-common-quilting-terms 

Here is a link to a Missouri Star YouTube video called Quilting 101: Parts of the Quilt 

http://www.nationalquilterscircle.com/post/glossary-of-quilting-terms/
http://www.nationalquilterscircle.com/post/glossary-of-quilting-terms/
http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/how-to-quilt/quilting-basics/complete-list-common-quilting-terms
http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/how-to-quilt/quilting-basics/complete-list-common-quilting-terms
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=T_EaItK46gc


Business Name 

P.O. Box 92814 

Long Beach, CA 90809 

 
E-mail: QuiltersByTheSea@gmail.com 

Website: quiltersbythesea.com 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

POSITIONS - ELECTED 
President Brandi Kelly-Contreras 
VP. Programs Alan Calgaro 
V.P. Workshops Kate Weber & Janet Dietzman 
Treasurer Lori Davies 
Secretary Teri Meggers 
Auditor Kim Snow 
Membership Charlotte Lee & Melody Doukenick 
Special Events OPEN 
Quilt Show (2024-2025) Lori Davies 

POSITIONS-APPOINTED 
Intraguild Chairperson Lori Davies 
Community Relations Carollynn Machado-Guarino 
Librarian(s) Pam Plakos & Lyndell Darby 
Parliamentarian Marc Hyatt 
Newsletter Editor Patti Paschall 
SCCQG Representative Dr. Deb Belcher 

STANDING COMMITTEES 
Bee Keeper OPEN 
Block of the Month Alan Calgaro 
Crumb Box Kristy Chillington 
Equipment Linda Monsen 
Facility Location Liaison OPEN 
Greeters Randy Miller and guild members 
Guild Basket OPEN 
Historian OPEN 
Hospitality Joyce Allen 
Opportunity Quilt 2024 Susan Fisher and Lynn Adamson 
Opportunity Quilt 2025 OPEN 
Photographer Dorothy Foral 
President’s Gift Alan Calgaro 
Publicity Dawn Lindelin 
Raffle Kim Snow 
Red Hen Lori Davies 
Retreat Lori Davies 
Round Robin Row OPEN 
Secret Pal Carole Jurado 
Sew So Saturday Carollynn Machado-Guarino 
Social Media Dawn Lindelin 
Show & Tell Carole Jurado & Dorothy Foral 
Sunshine and Shadows Dr. Deb Belcher 
Webmaster Dawn Lindelin 

GENERAL MEETINGS are held the 2nd THURSDAY OF EVERY MONTH unless otherwise stated in the newsletter 
and/or posted on the Calendar page of our website. 

Doors open at 6:15 pm, Meeting starts at 7:00 pm. 
Arbor Road Church, Downstairs in the Fellowship Hall, 5336 E. Arbor Road, Long Beach, CA   90808 

BOARD MEETINGS are held 9 days before the General Meeting at 6:30 pm unless otherwise stated in the newsletter 
and/or posted on the Calendar page of our website.  The location rotates among board members. 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE is the Wednesday after the General Meeting.  Please email articles in MS Word format to: 
QuiltersByTheSea@gmail.com 

As a reminder, we like to keep your information correct and updated in the Membership Roster.  If you have any 
changes to your information as it appears or if you have updates, please email them to quiltersbythesea@gmail.com. 

This guild is organized for educational and charitable purposes.  Its objective is to further quilting excellence through 
education and travel, and to promote quilting in a philanthropic manner.  This corporation does not contemplate 
pecuniary gain or profit to members thereof and is organized for nonprofit purposes.  Annual dues are $40.00 and shall 
be payable at or before the January general meeting.  Membership shall be prorated if paid at or after the July general 
meeting and shall be half the full annual dues. 

Reminder: visitor/guest fees are $5.00 for in person meetings.  Fees may be waived by the President or the Vice 
President of Programs only.  Visitor Fees are generally waived when we do not have a paid speaker for that evening. 

“Quilting for your community 

inspires friendships” 
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